An emergency meeting of the DeRuyter Town Board was held at 7:30PM on the above date in the Genevieve D. Staley Civic Center for the purpose of reviewing applications received for flood relief funding.

Present were Supervisor Degear, Deputy Clerk Cirbus and Councilmen Jones, Coon and Hathaway and a reporter for the Cortland Standard newspaper. Councilman Barnes was absent.

Motion by Councilmen Coon and Hathaway to enter into executive session at 7:31PM to discuss the financial history of a particular person(s). All in favor and carried.

Motion by Councilmen Coon and Jones to end the executive session. All in favor and carried.

Motion by Councilmen Coon and Jones to approve funding up to \$5,000 for Flood Relief Funding applicants #1, 2, 3 & 4. Applicants will provide proof of the damage incurred as a result of flooding. All in favor and carried.

Applicants will be required to provide receipts for repairs. A Town Official will inspect damages. It was suggested that Code Enforcement Officer Cook take a look at the Breed home on Mechanic Street.

Supervisor Degear received an email from Joe Peckham concerning a risk management audit to check for compliance and provide a written assessment for a cost of \$300 for audit and \$150 for workplace violence audit. Councilman Hathaway suggested calling PESH first to see if they could accomplish the same thing for free.

The August Town Board meeting will be held at the regular date and time.

Motion by Councilmen Coon and Hathaway to adjourn. All in favor and carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Cirbus Deputy Town Clerk